December 1914
There were no casualties from West Lavington during December, but it is interesting to see what was happening with the two battalions of the Wiltshire Regiment who were engaged on the Western Front. When the men from the village enlisted, everyone believed it would all be over by Christmas, but this was to be their first Christmas at war.

The Ist Battalion of the Wiltshire Regiment spent the first four days of the month in the trenches at Kemmel in Belgium, following which they marched to billets in Westoutre and then Locre where they enjoyed five days of rest and re-organization. By 9th December they were back in the trenches at Kemmel where they stayed until 18th December, with a break of three days’ rest at Locre. During this time they saw little action, but the weather was wet and life must have been tedious and cold and miserable in the trenches. On the 19th December they started another spell of rest at Locre, but on Christmas Eve they marched back to the trenches at Kemmel.

Christmas day dawned with a thick fog which lasted all day. There was practically no shelling on either side, but there was some sniping, and two men were killed, one was wounded and another man was reported missing. It was a cold and frosty time, and two more men were killed by sniper fire on Boxing Day. Throughout this time in the trenches, they worked on improving their conditions, and by the time they were relieved on 27th December, they reported that the trenches were fairly habitable.

At the end of the year they were resting at Westoutre and Locre.

Meanwhile the 2nd Battalion started the month in trenches at Pont De La Justice in France. On 5th December the men had hot baths for the first time since their arrival in France. This was very much appreciated. From 6th December until 11th December they were able to rest in billets, and this was followed by three more days and nights in the trenches.

The battalion moved on to Fleurbaux, and on Christmas Eve they were once more in the trenches. On Christmas Day there was an unofficial armistice and troops of both sides met and buried the dead. The Battalion fixed up a board with “A Merry Xmas” written on it in German, midway between the trenches and this was evidently much appreciated by the enemy. On Boxing day the armistice continued, and officers from both sides met and had a few minutes conversation. The trenches were reportedly in very bad condition, and the HQ dugout was isolated by water from the rest of the battalion. The HQ was therefore moved to a nearby cottage.
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